LEAC meeting: 5/11/23
Attendance: 
LEAC members: Rachelle Dugan, Alyce Knaflich, Tonya Smith,
Presenters: Denise Neunaber, Brian Alexander, Andrea Carey

Debrief/celebrate BIH conference presentation 
Laurel congratulated the LEAC members on their presentation at the Bringing It Home virtual conference. LEAC members expressed that it was a positive experience but were also glad it was over. 

Update on SNOFO and plan for engaging LEAC - Denise/Brian 
Brian Alexander and Denise Neunaber presented an update on the SNOFO implementation plan. Brian noted that feedback would be requested later but wanted to get the LEAC up to speed and highlight the components where feedback is needed as the plan develops. 

Feedback on Data Quality Standards – Andrea Carey 
Andrea Carey  presented and asked the question of whether the LEAC would like to present feedback on the new HMIS data quality standards for the NC BoS Coc with a focus on improving client focused language. Andrea provided an orientation to HMIS. LEAC members offered feedback highlighting concerns around how privacy and transparency are communicated to clients toward building trust. 

Update on compensation policy/taxation - Laurel 
Laurel McNamee noted that it had been confirmed that there was no way around including LEAC members’ compensation as taxable income above $600. Additionally, the NC Housing Coalition was also requesting W-9 tax forms for Bringing It Home conference honorariums. LEAC members expressed dissatisfaction at this, noted that some members are receiving disability income and may not risk having additional tax liability. Alyce noted that if she was required to sign a W-9, she would refuse the payment. Laurel will follow up with NCHC to confirm whether that is really needed. 

Open seat on steering committee and LEAC co-chair with Jeff leaving 
Laurel noted that there is an open seat on the Steering Committee for someone with lived experience, as well as an opening in the role of LEAC co-chair with Jeff Rawlings taking another job outside the NC BoS CoC. LEAC members were asked to contemplate whether they would feel up for stepping into these roles and the agenda item would be discussed again at the July LEAC meeting. 

